
 
WAKE COUNTY FIRE COMMISSION 

Thursday, November 21, 2013 
 

Adopted Minutes  
 

(Audio Replays of the meeting are available upon request)  
 

A meeting of the Wake County Fire Commission was held on Thursday, November 21, 2013, 
7:00 PM, in the Wake County Commons Building, Carya Drive, Raleigh, North Carolina.   
   

CALL MEETING TO ORDER 
 
Commission Chair Lucius Jones called the meeting to order.   
 
The following members were present: Chief Tony Mauldin (South Region), Chief Tim Pope 
(North Region), Chief Mark Haraway (West Region), Chief Rodney Privette (East Region), Lee 
Price (Firefighter’s Association), Judge Keith Gregory (Citizen/Consumer), Billy Myrick 
(Citizen/Consumer), Bob Stagg (Citizen/Consumer), Judge Michael Denning 
(Citizen/Consumer), and Commissioner Phil Matthews (WC Commissioner). 
 
Other members present:   
 
The following members were absent: Chief A.C. Rich (North Region Alternate), and Chief Chris 
Perry (East Region Alternate). 
 
The following County officials and staff were present: Deputy County Manager Joe Durham, 
Fire Services Director Mike Wright, Budget and Policy Analyst Mark Matthews, Ricky Dorsey, 
Wake County Training Director, and Emergency Services Manager Demetric Potts. 
 
Mr. Billy Myrick gave an invocation. 
 

ITEMS OF BUSINESS 
 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
Upon motion of Billy Myrick and second by Judge Michael Denning, the Fire Commission 
unanimously approved the Agenda. 
 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 
 
Upon motion of Bob Stagg and second by Judge Keith Gregory, the Fire Commission 
unanimously approved minutes of the September 19, 2013, Regular Meeting. 
 
 

INTRODUCTION of FIRE SERVICES DIRECTOR MICHAEL WRIGHT 
 
Deputy County Manager Joe Durham stated that he was very excited that Michael Wright has 
accepted the position of Director of Fire Services and we are very excited about Mike being here. 



 
Fire Services Director Michael Wright stated that he was very excited about being offered the 
position.  Director Wright shared that the interview panel asked he him what were some of the 
things that he would like to see happen here. He stated that a priority for him would be 
communications immediately, being able to reach out to the Chiefs, and meet with the Chiefs.  
Director Wright stated that he spent a lot of time on his first day reading over a lot of historical 
documents, budgets, studies, and websites.  He shared that he heard from the Chiefs some 
concerns and challenges that they have, he has heard for Mr. Durham and staff some concerns 
and challenges that they have, and he felt that it was an opportunity to come here and work in the 
Fire Service. 
 
On the behalf of the Fire Commission Chair Lucius Jones welcome Fire Services Director Mike 
Wright to Wake County. 
 

DISCUSSION REGARDING THE “ROLE” OF THE FIRE COMMISSION AND ITS 
STANDING COMMITTEES 

 
Mr. Durham stated the he appreciated the role of the Fire Commission and what it does.  He 
stated that the County has 90 or so different Committees / Commissions with a lot of folks who 
volunteer their time and effort for the County to be a better place.  Mr. Durham thanked the Fire 
Commission members for being a part of that.  Mr. Durham stated that there was a question 
about the “Role” of the Fire Commission, and he shared that it is indeed an Advisory Board that 
has guidelines that were included in the Agenda Packet.  Mr. Durham read/referenced the role of 
the Fire Commission as stated in the Wake County Fire Commission Rules of Procedures.  He 
stated that those were the charges given to the Fire Commission by the Board of Commissioners. 
 
Mr. Myrick pointed out that there were inconsistencies in the Wake County Fire Commission 
Rules of Procedures with regard to the Chair and Vice Chair of the Fire Commission and it 
Subcommittees with regard to voting procedures.  Those inconsistencies were pointed out to be 
in Section VII. Duty to Vote, C. One Vote Each and Section VIII. Committees, D. Standing 
Committee Procedures. 
 
After discussion the Fire Commission requested that staff revise the language in Section VIII. 
Committees, D. Standing Committee Procedures. The revision is to read that the Chair and Vice 
Chair have the ability to cast a vote that will be counted.  Staff was to bring back the revision to 
the Fire Commission at a later meeting for approval and adoption. 

 
REGULAR AGENDA 

 
CONSIDER APPROVAL OF CALENDAR YEAR 2014 MEETING DATES 

 
Fire Service Director Mike Wright informed the Fire Commission that in their packet there was a 
listing of potential meeting dates for calendar year 2014.  He stated that the meeting dates were 
on the third Thursday of every other month at 7:00 PM which is consistent with the current 
schedule. 
 
Upon motion of Mr. Billy Myrick and second by Judge Michael Denning, the Fire Commission 
unanimously approved the meeting dates for calendar year 2014. 



 
 

CONSIDER REAPPOINTMENT OF BUDGET COMMITTEE MEMBERS FOR FY 2015 
FIRE TAX BUDGET PROCESS 

 
Staff informed the Fire Commission that the FY 2015 Fire Tax Budget Process would begin in 
January 2014.  There was a need for the Fire Commission to re-appoint the Budget Committee 
Members to work with Wake County staff in the development of the Fire Tax FY 2015 Budget.  
The Fire Commission was also informed that there was a vacancy for the West Region Alternate 
and the West Region Chiefs were recommending the appointment of Chief Todd Wright as the 
West Region Alternate on the Budget Committee. 
 
The Fire Commission re-appointed the existing members to the FY 2015 Budget Committee as 
well as appointed Chief Todd Wright as the West Region Alternate by consensus. 

 
CONSIDER APPROVAL OF RECOMMENDATION FROM THE FIRE TAX BUDGET 
COMMITTEE TO APPROPRIATE $75,532 IN UNCOMMITTED FUNDS TO COVER 

OVERAGE IN FY 2014 APPARATUS BID ALLOTMENT 
 
Mr. Myrick informed the Fire Commission that the Budget Committee met with the Apparatus 
Committee on 29 October 2013 to review and discuss the upcoming Apparatus purchases for FY 
2014.  During the meeting the Apparatus Committee shared that there was a short fall in the 
required funding needed to secure the debt financing for the FY 2014 apparatus purchases for 
Fairview, Swift Creek, and Wake New Hope Fire Departments.  The financing would be for 
$1,487,000 and the total cost is estimated at $1,562,532, with $75,532 to be covered in cash. 
 
The Apparatus Committee recommended that the Budget Committee consider recommending to 
the Fire Commission that they consider and approve appropriating $75,532 of Uncommitted CIP 
Funds to cover the cash need for the Debt Financing.  The fire departments that would receive 
the apparatus would be responsible for repaying their share of the appropriated cash funding 
back to the Fire Tax CIP. 
 
Upon motion of Chief Mauldin and second by Bob Stagg, the Fire Commission unanimously 
approved the recommendation to appropriate $75,532 of Uncommitted CIP Funds to cover the 
cash need for the Debt Financing to purchase apparatus for Fairview, Swift Creek, and Wake 
New Hope Fire Departments with the stipulation that the departments were to reimburse the Fire 
Tax CIP within 12 months after receiving the apparatus. 
 

 
CONSIDER REQUEST FROM EASTERN WAKE FIRE-RESCUE FOR USE OF FUND 

BALANCE 
 
Chief David Cates requested that the Fire Commission approve Eastern Wake Fire-Rescue’s 
request to use a portion of their department’s Fund Balance to fund, Firefighter NFPA 1582 
Physicals, Utility Vehicle with equipment up fit and trailer, and Upgrade of Rescue Services. He 
stated that the total of the expenditures would be $60,000. 
 
Upon motion of Lee Price and second by Billy Myrick, the Fire Commission unanimously 
approved the request from Eastern Wake Fire-Rescue to use $60,000 of the departments fund 
balance to make the requested purchases. 
 



There was further discussion amongst the Fire Commission regarding Firefighter NFPA 1582 
Physicals and the need of having such physicals, 
 
Upon motion of Chief Tim Pope and second by Lee Price, the Fire Commission requested that 
during the FY 2015 Budget Process we look to find a way to fund Firefighter NFPA 1582 
Physicals.  The action was referred to the Budget Committee for consideration. 

 
INFORMATION AGENDA 

 
BDA’s / BDA ORDINANCE 

 
Chief Matt Poole informed the Fire Commission that a group was looking into improving radio 
communications in large high risk buildings.  The groups’ first priority is to address the possible 
need for BDA’s (bi-directional amplifier) in public school buildings.  The group plans to create a 
larger focus group involving fire service, EMS, law enforcement, code enforcement and political 
personnel to meet and evaluate this inter-local problem.  Chief Poole stated that as they moved 
forward that he would keep the Fire Commission updated on their progress. 
 

COST SHARE RFP UPDATE 
 

Mark Matthews informed the Fire Commission that over the last two years, County management 
and staff have discussed the need to have a comprehensive review and evaluation of the cost 
share agreements with the Fire Commission and Fire Chiefs. Deputy County Manager Joe 
Durham made a presentation to the Fire Commission at its September meeting indicating the 
intent to move forward with the RFP and creating a committee to review the cost shares and 
explore new potential options moving forward.  
 
An RFP was drafted by County Budget staff based on discussions that have taken place and 
issues that have been raised over the past two years, and an overview of the scope of the RFP 
was presented at the September Fire Commission meeting. The RFP was posted on the County 
website, and responses were accepted from October 9-October 24, 2013 (ATTACHMENT 1). 
 
In October, a committee was formed of the following stakeholders representing cost share and 
non-cost share Chiefs, Fire Commission members, municipalities, and County staff: 

Mark Matthews, Wake County Budget and Management Services 
 Robert Stagg, Fire Commission 
 Chief Pope, Bay Leaf Fire Department (non-cost share department) 
 Chief Haraway, Apex Fire Department (municipal cost share department) 
 Chief Poole, Garner Fire Department (independent cost share department) 
 Emily Lucas, Finance Director, Town of Garner (municipal cost share partner) 
 Demetric Potts, Wake County Fire Services 
 
Over the course of three meetings held in the last month, the committee has established 
evaluation criteria for RFP responses, rated vendor responses based on the evaluation criteria 
(ATTACHMENT 2), elevated one vendor and conducted client reference checks and a face-to-
face vendor interview. 
 
On November 12, 2013, the committee unanimously recommended the County enter into 
contract with Emergency Services Consulting International based on the terms of the RFP 
response (ATTACHMENT 3). Based on the terms of the RFP, the cost of this study will be 



$23,323. Sufficient funding is available within the FY 2014 Amended Budget, within the 
contingency line of Fire Tax Systemwide (F250).  
  



The scope of the consultant’s work, outlined in pages 5-9 of Attachment 3, will include the 
following: 
 

I. Develop a project plan, gather background data, and stakeholder input 
II. Evaluate current cost share formulas, baseline system service delivery, and 

performance. Gather public input (likely in stage II and/or III) 
III. Provide fiscal analysis, benchmarking, and cost allocation funding models 
IV. Develop and present a final project report 

 
Over the course of the study, the Cost Share committee will continue to actively participate in 
the process and validate the vendor’s recommendation. In addition, the vendor will solicit input 
from municipalities and fire chiefs. With guidance and planning assistance from the committee, 
the vendor will facilitate public input sessions to hear directly from concerned stakeholders and 
members of the public. The committee will work collaboratively with the consultant throughout 
the process of reviewing the existing agreements and proposing others for the consideration. At 
the end of the process, the consultant will present findings and recommendations to the Fire 
Commission. The consultant recommendations and a Cost Share committee response are 
anticipated to be available for consideration by the Budget Committee and Fire Commission as 
part of the FY 2015 budget process. 
 
Each stage of the process will be an open and inclusive. Both the broad representation on the 
committee and stakeholder and public input opportunities are designed to encourage 
participation by all interested parties. 
 

FIRE TAX FANANCIAL REPORT 
 
Mark Matthews provided the following financial reports to the Fire Commission: 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

CHAIR REPORT 
 
None. 



 
 
 

FIRE SERVICES DIRECTOR REPORT 
 
Fire Services Director Mike Wright stated that he wanted to let the Fire Commission know what 
he was thinking and where he was going right now.  He stated that over the next few months he 
planned to meet with the Fire Chiefs one on one.  He shared that he was reviewing the studies 
that had already been completed and he wanted to get an idea of the status of those 
recommendations see if they are still valid, and begin to develop some strategic plans for the fire 
service. In summary his plan are to meet with the Chief’s, evaluate our current position to see 
where we are, also to learn what particular issues the districts are facing now in Wake County 
and to work collaboratively to make things better. 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Mr. Billy Myrick reported that Commission Chair would be making a presentation to the Wake 
County Board of Commissioners.  He requested that anyone who could attend to show up. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 
Lee Price recognized Chief Garland Johnson as the newly appointed Chief at Western Wake Fire 
Department. 
 
Chief Poole informed the Fire Commission that on December 7th the Wake County Association 
of Fire Chief’s would be holding an appreciation dinner for Tramp Dunn who is a retired Captain 
with the City of Raleigh Fire Department.  Chief Poole stated that Tramp had been instrumental 
in training firefighters all over the state for decades.  The event will be held at the Raleigh 
Convention Center and there will be a reception at 7:00 PM and a program afterwards. 
 
Ricky Dorsey, Wake County Training Director informed that Fire Commission that we along 
with Mr. Stagg have decided to honor Tramp in a way at the Fire Training Center because he has 
been such an important part of the Wake County Fire Academy. To honor him in the future they 
decided to name the Leadership Award given at the Fire Academy on his behalf, so at the next 
Fire Academy the “Wilbert Tramp Dunn Leadership Award”.  Mr. Stagg and his wife have 
agreed to fund the award in the future.  Mr. Stagg stated that it was a collaborative effort and we 
appreciate his efforts as well. 
 
Mr. Billy Myrick reported that Commission Chair would be making a presentation to the Wake 
County Board of Commissioners.  He requested that anyone who could attend to show up in 
support. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned 
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